

THE AMERICAN BOARD of PEDIATRICS

111 Silver Cedar Court, Chapel Hill, North Carolina 27514-1513

Phone: (919) 929-0461 • Fax; (919) 929-9255 • abpeds@abpeds.org • www.abp.org

January 23, 2015

2015 Board of Directors

Joseph W. St. Geme III, MD Chair

Laurel K, Leslie, MD, MPH Chair-Elect

Laura M. Brooks, MD Immediate Past Chair

Christopher A. Cunha, MD Secretary-Treasurer

David G. Nichols, MD, MBA President and CEO

Gail A. McGuinness, MD Executive Vice President

Douglas J. Barrett, MD Ann E. Burke, MD Timothy F. Feltes, MD John G. Frohna, MD David A. Gremse, MD Rutledge Q. Hutson, JD, MPH Carolyn M. Kercsmar, MD Anna R. Kuo, MD H. Stacy Nicholson, MD

2015 Vice Presidents

Linda A. Althouse, PhD Carol L. Carraccio, MD, MA Sandra W. Gainey Ann E. Hazinski, MBA, CPA Virginia A. Moyer, MD, MPH Michele J. Wall, MA Dongming Zhang, MS, MLS Stephen R. Daniels, MD President, AMSPDC 6728 Old McLean Village Drive McLean, VA 22101

Email: Stephen.Daniels@childrenscolorado.org

Dear Dr. Daniels:

I wanted to share with you the attached policy approved by the Board of Directors of the American Board of Pediatrics regarding training completed in osteopathic pediatric training programs during the time that programs are applying for accreditation by ACGME. The Board of Directors agreed that the ABP will accept applications from individuals who have completed osteopathic training only if the training has been accredited by ACGME for the entire duration of required training.

Please feel free to contact me with any questions.

Sincerely,

Gail A. McGuinness, MD

Executive Vice President

GAM:lgc

Attachment: Osteopathic Pediatric Training and Eligibility for ABP Certification

C: Laura Degnon, Executive Director, AMSPDC

Email: laura@amspdc.org

The ABP requires that applicants for certification in general pediatrics complete 3 years of training in programs accredited by the Accreditation Council of Graduate Medical Education or in programs in Canada accredited by the Royal College of Physicians and Surgeons of Canada. In light of the agreement between ACGME, the American Osteopathic Association and the American Association of Colleges of Osteopathic Medicine for a single accreditation system announced in February 2014, the ABP will accept applications from individuals who have completed osteopathic pediatric residency training only if the training has been accredited by ACGME for the entire duration of required Training completed while the osteopathic training training. program either has not applied for accreditation by ACGME or has applied and has the status of pre-accreditation cannot be used to fulfill the requirements for certification by the ABP.

Approved by the Board of Directors: 09/14